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EVALUATION OF EVIDENCE

The Board of Appeals has considered alI of the evidence
presented, includinq the testimony offered at the hearings -

The Board has also considered all of the documentary evidence
introduced in this case, ds weII as the Department of Economic
and Employment Development's documents in the appeal file.

The claimant was present and testified at the hearing before
the Hearing Examiner. The employer was not present at that
hearing, and the Hearing Examiner found facts based on the
claimant's testimony. However, the Board found the claimant's
testimony at that hearing to be inherently not credible. At
the hearing before the Board, the claimant failed to appear
but the employer appeared and presented very credible
testimony about the circumstances that led to the cfaimant's
dj-smissal. The Board has based its findings of fact and
conclusions of law on the employer's testimony.

FIND]NGS OF FACT

The claimant was employed as an oil burner mechanic by E. C.
Decker Services, Inc., from August of 1986 until approximately
February, 198-l , when he was discharged. The claimant's job
involved servicing oi1 burners in customer' s homes. At first
he performed these duties satisfactorily. However, after a
short time, the employer began receiving complaints from
customers that the cl-aimant was f aiJ-ing to perf orm the
service, was showing up drunk and reeking of alcohol at the
customer's homes, disptaying a bad attitude and using obscene
J-anquage. The employer discussed these complaints with the
claimant and gave him many opportunities to improve his
performance, but the customer complaints kept increasi-ng. One
customer called the employer towards the end, very upset, and
absolutely refused to allow the claimant into her home because
he was drunk, reeking of alcohol, and had used an obscenity.
This was the finat straw, and the claimant was discharged.

The employer had received a total of at least six complaints
regarding the clalmant's attitude, and had given him more than
one warning and several opportunities to improve his perform-
ance, but he did not do so. Contrary to what the Hearing
Examiner found, there is no lifting involved in the claimant's
job, and his ability to lift did not enter into the decision
to discharge him in any way.



CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

The Board concludes that the cl-aimant was discharged for gross
misconduct, connected with his work, within the meaning of
Section 6 (a) of the Iaw. The claimant's outrageous behavior in
customers' homes clearJ-y shows a deliberate and will-ful
disregard of standards of behavior which his employer had a
right to expect, showing a gross indifference to the
employer' s j-nterest r ds well- as constituting a series of
repeated viol-ations of employment rules, proving that he
regularly and wantonly disregarded his obligations. Therefore,
under either definition of gross misconduct, the cl-aimant
should be disqualified.

DECISION

The clai-mant was discharged for gross misconduct, connected
with his work, within the meaning of Secti_on 6 (b ) of the
Maryland Unemployment Insurance Law. He is disqualified from
receiving benefits from the week beginning February 22, L981
and until- he becomes reemployed, earns ten times his weekly
benefj-t amount ($1,870) and thereafter becomes unemployed
through no fault of his own.

The decisi-on of the Hearing reversed.
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